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NOVEMBER   

1   Stewardship Saturday 

1   All About Bison 10-11 

1   How to do an Outreach 
Program 11-noon 

7   Prairie Friday 

8-9 Martyn Farm      

Harvest Festival 10-4 

13 Volunteer Board meet-
ing, 5:30 pm  

13 Volunteer meeting 6:30 
pm, auditorium, pro-
gram on wetlands with 

Andy Sipocz, TPWD 

14 Prairie Friday 

15 Stewardship Saturday 

16 Sundays In Nature,   

1-3 pm 

20 Bayou Foliage deadline 

21 Prairie Friday 

22  Pond Life 10-noon 

27  Thanksgiving 

28 Prairie Friday 

Are you 

signed up 

to work at 

the Martyn Farm 

Harvest Festival? 

We need you!!! 



 

 From the Chair  

Barbara Baxter    Ext 18 

Kathy Gardner  Ext 13 

Eloise Harper     

Dave Kovach   Ext 16 

Tom Kartrude  Ext 11  

Mark Kramer   Ext 15 

Jessica Collier   Ext 17 

Jennifer Logsdon  Ext 10 

Susan Millsap  Ext 10 

Heather Millar   Ext 14 

Janice Schrager  Ext 12 
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Armand Bayou 

Nature Center 

Volunteer 

Board 

2014 

Chair   Liz VanOrstrand  281-480-8296 lizvanorstrand@hotmail.com 

Vice-chair  Joe Bryan  409-933-4087 grahmybear@yahoo.com 

Secretary  Sam Dinsmore  281-461-6270 samngary@att.net 

Treasurer  Eleanor Stanley  713-455-1502 no email 

Administrative  Gaye Batiz  713-518-5759 gayebatiz@aol.com 

Weekend demos  Polly Swerdlin  281-814-4606  pmswerdlin@gmail.com 

Weekend trails  Karen Sutera  281-474-5087 ksutera@galenaparkisd.com 

Greeters/Interpreters Polly Swerdlin  281-814-4606  pmswerdlin@gmail.com 

Weekday Education Madeleine Barnes 281-474-9406 dwbmkb@aol.com 

Outreach  Susan Millsap  281-538-6695 susan.millsap@yahoo.com 

Facilities  Jim Frantz  281-470-0946 jefrantz@sbcglobal.net 

Stewardship  Ed Craven  917-921-8290 edward.d.craven@gmail.com 

Webmaster   Shawn Gano   832-314-1608 shawn@gano.name 

Bayou Foliage editor Mary Alice Trumble 281-435-5788 matrumble27@comcast.net 

Staff 

Roster 

B A Y O U  F O L I A G E  

Email addresses are ‘firstname’@abnc.org. Example: mark@abnc.org 

To all our wonderful volunteers welcome to au-

tumn in Texas. Is this not the best weather we 

could ask for? I know it is one of the reason I 

love living here. I just can’t wait to get outside 

these days and enjoy every minute of these 

beautiful days. As for my newsletter this month, 

I am hoping to make it brief. 
 

There have been some wonderful opportunities 

for continuing education for our volunteers as of 

late. I do hope you are taking advantage and 

come out to learn more. There will be additional 

Reptile and Pond Life classes coming up in No-

vember. Please note that these classes are not 

just for new volunteers; all are welcome. Re-

member the more we know, the more we can 

share with the public. Please look for many 

more classes as well in 2015. 
 

Armand Bayou Nature Center has two major 

fundraisers every year. The Gala, which took 

place on October 4, was organized by the Board 

of Trustees and was a wonderful event on a 

perfect October evening. The second fundraiser 

is our very own Martyn Farm Harvest Festival.  

The Martyn Farm Harvest Festival is our turn to 

shine, and everyone is asked to help where and 

when they can. Just so you understand, last 

year we helped raise about $8,000.00 for 

ABNC. That is a great accomplishment and this 

year should be about the same.  Please look at 

the sign-up sheets in the volunteer office, one 

for Saturday and one for Sunday and put your 

name down as many time as you like. This is a 

great time to try your hand at all the different 

demos we offer and a wonderful time to meet 

volunteers who work in other areas of the na-

ture center.  
 

I do understand that life can get crazy with de-

mands for your time coming from work, family 

and other commitments. Thank you all for con-

tinuing to spend your time volunteering here at 

Armand Bayou Nature Center. It just proves how 

special ABNC is, that we have such a strong 

group of dedicated volunteers. 
 

I hope to see you all at our next meeting.  

      Liz 
 

Liz VanOrstrand 

Volunteer  Chair  

2014 
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New ABNC volunteers, welcome.  
 

If you are interested in natural history or cultural history interpretation, school field trips, conservation projects 

and the like, please contact me or one of the current volunteers to help you through the next step as a buddy 

with us. The Education Office is located in the Heiman House, (the little house behind the new metal one), and 

we would love to have you stop by to see us. Heather and Kathy and the other education folks are housed in 

there, (not usually all at one time). Please visit the www.abncvols.org page to see what's happening and join us 

at the next volunteer meeting, Nov 13, 6:30 for meet & greet and 7 pm for program and then short business 

meeting. 
 

Heather Millar 

Director of Education 

Volunteer Meeting Minutes October 9, 2014 
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Treasurer’s Report September 2014 

Beginning Balance  2327.25 

Expenditures:        

Total Expenditures 0  

Income:             

Total Income 0  

Current Balance  $2327.25 

Tracey Prothro, Superintendent of Natural Resource Programs 

in Baytown was the speaker regarding The Eddie V. Gray Wet-

lands Education Center and Baytown Nature Center. 

Liz VanOrstrand reported that we, the volunteers, have pur-

chased the following: 2-6’ Table Covers $493.97, Folding Ta-

bles $597.92, Assorted Tools $175.99, Table Saw $512.10, 

Tree Puller $133.51, Ladder for Farmhouse $54.06 Total 

$1967.55. 

The Martyn Farm Harvest Festival is set for November 8 and 

9. We need to start baking for both Saturday and Sunday.  If 

you wish to donate crafts for sale please make sure they go to 

Eleanor Stanley. These funds go back to the volunteer funds.  

The funds from the General Store sales go back to the nature 

center. 

 

Please sign up for the MFHF. Farming Training is scheduled for 

Saturday, October 11, 2013 from 9 to 12. 

The Education Department is looking for small button-down 

shirts for art smocks. 

 

Anyone have anything to share:  Odie is still in the hospital, we 

will keep him and Marie in our thoughts. 

 

Meeting adjourned at 8:04pm  
 

 

Minutes taken by Karen Sutera for Sam Dinsmore, Secretary. 

Welcome, New 

Volunteers 
 

The following people have 
completed Volunteer Orienta-

tion and/or Burn Training and 
are cleared for take-off. We 
welcome you as a member of 
the ABNC Volunteer Corps. 
Fly high! 
 

Debra Ewing 
Vikas Reddy Banka 

Jasmine Gabriel 
Reginald Mangeni 
Sudha Tushara Saadasivvni 
Palaugu Sushmalatha 

Mourika Upputuri 
Himaja Malepati 
Christopher 
McGilvray 
Becky Santora 
Jean Booth 
Victor Andrade 

Maria Frick 
Westly Tupa 
Karen Aldmon 
Angel Obando 
Andrew Mendano 
Matthew Frost 
Elizabeth Lautieri 
Austin Davidson 
Doug Powell 
Nereida Puente 
Radha Sankeerffi Reddy Katta 
Priyanka Gali 

http://www.abncvols.org/


Upcoming Volunteer Opportunities 
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November 1- All about Bison 10-11am  
Open to all potential and current volunteers.  All you need to know about bison presented by Madeleine Barnes. Sign up is re-
quired; sheet is available in volunteer office.  For more information contact Madeleine Barnes dwbmkb@aol.com or  Heather Mil-

lar heather@abnc.org 
 

November 1- How to do an Outreach Program 11am-noon  
Open to all potential and current volunteers.  This presentation by Susan Millsap shows participants how to set up for outreach 
and the different types of programs we offer. Sign up is required; sheet is available in volunteer office. For more information contact 

Susan Millsap susan.millsap@yahoo.com or Heather Millar heather@abnc.org. 

 

November 8 & 9 – Martyn Farm Harvest Festival 10 am–5pm 
Our second major fundraiser of the year.  Volunteers are needed to take part recreating life at the turn of the century. This huge 

two-day event needs MANY volunteers. Sign up sheets are in the volunteer office and at monthly meetings throughout Octo-

ber. For information, contact Liz VanOrstrand - lizvanorstrand@hotmail.com. See flyer on page 5. 
  

November 22 – Pond Life 10am-noon  
Open to potential and current volunteers. Learn about the aquatic life in our ponds.  Outdoor activities; dress accordingly.   Sign up 

is in the volunteer office.  For more information contact Heather Millar heather@abnc.org. 

Eco-Kids Class on Fish 

An Open Letter to ABNC Volunteers: 
 

Liz, 

On behalf of the Board of Trustees and especially the gala committee, please accept our most 

sincere thanks for the help your volunteers provided at the recent gala. In the spirit of “we could-

n’t a done it wit outya’,” I want to pass on that the gala raised as much money for ABNC as we 

had in recent memory. I hope the trustees are able to supplement the upcoming Fall (Harvest) 

Festival and make it equally successful.  

 

Thanks again, 

Bill Parker 
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ABNC Volunteer Duty Roster—November  

DATE 

10:00 Trails 

Karen Sutera 

281-474-5087 

2:00 Trails 

Karen Sutera 

281-474-52-087 

Greeters 

Polly Swerdlin 
281-814-4606 

Cultural  
Interpreters 

Polly Swerdlin 
281-814-4606 

Natural History 
Demos 

Polly Swerdlin 
281-814-4606  

Farm Life 
Demos 

Polly Swerdlin 
281-814-4606  

11/1 Polly Swerdlin Liz Garney Ed Adams Jane Bingel 

Madeleine  

Barnes 

Vultures 

Julia Knutson 

Fabric 

11/2   

 Madeleine 

Barnes Ken Russell Julia Knutson 

Eleanor Stanley 

Reptiles 

Nancy Saint 

Yarn Dolls 

11/8       

11/9       

11/15 
Liz  

VanOrstrand OPEN  OPEN Polly Swerdlin  OPEN 

Tom Scarsella 

Woodshop 

11/16 

Sundays in 

Nature 

“Habitats/

Bison”   Joe Bryan Stan Krauhs Julia Knutson OPEN 

Laura Vincent 

School/Farm 

Toys 

11/22 Leda Parker Karen Sutera Ed Adams OPEN  

Jane Bingel 

Birds 

  

Ray Parker 

Rope Making 

 

 

11/23 
  
  OPEN Joe Bryan Eleanor Stanley OPEN   OPEN 

11/29 Open OPEN Polly Swerdlin Julia Knutson OPEN OPEN 

11/30   

   Marie  

Asscherick  OPEN Jill Macomber  OPEN 

Kathie Stocker 

Crochet 

If you have to cancel, please do your best to find your own replacement. If 

you cannot, please notify your coordinator AND the front desk. If you can 

cover for any open slots, please call the coordinator for that event. When 

you arrive at ABNC for your duty, please check in at the  front desk. 
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Martyn Farm  

Harvest Festival 

10-4 



P.O. Box 58828 

8500 Bay Area Boulevard 

Houston, TX  77258 

Phone: 281-474-2551 

Web: www.abnc.org 

We’re on the Web! 

www.abncvols.org 

 Fall Pumpkin Dip 
Note: This is the dip that was served at the October ABNC Volunteer Meeting that so 

many wanted the recipe to prepare and serve at meetings and for the holiday season. It is 

delicious, easy, and a great seasonal dish for an appetizer too.  

Hope you enjoy!  Madeleine Barnes 

Ingredients: 

15 oz. can of pumpkin or 1 ¾ cup of mashed pumpkin 

5 oz. box of instant vanilla pudding powder/mix (can use sugar free) 

16 oz. container of whipped topping  (can use low fat) 

½ Tbsp. pumpkin pie spice (I used a little less, so you can mix some in and taste it) 

½ Tbsp. cinnamon (I used a little less, so you can mix and taste it before adding more) 

1 box vanilla wafers (reg. or mini) and /or graham cracker crumbs and/or sliced apples 

Small pumpkin ï optional as container for serving dip 

 

Directions: 

Mix pumpkin, dry pudding powder/mix, whipped topping, and pumpkin pie spice together in a large bowl. (I put the cin-

namon in the mix as I wanted cinnamon throughout the dip, but you can just sprinkle it on top if you prefer.) Chill for sev-

eral hours. For decoration purposes/serving, cut the top off of the pumpkin and scoop out the inside (seeds). Fill the 

pumpkin or your serving bowl with the chilled dip and sprinkle cinnamon on top. Serve with vanilla wafers (the minis are 

perfect as they are bite size), graham crackers, and/or your favorite sliced apples. 

 


